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October 27, 2017 
 
House Street Area Update 
  
Removal of solid waste from the south adjoining MDOT property was completed last week, and 
next week a well will be drilled for groundwater sampling. 
  
Removal of solid waste from an area near Imperial Pine commenced on Tuesday, and this effort 
will continue into next week. 
  
Notifications were completed for approximately 340 residents with private water wells living in 
the Southeast Expansion Area, and these homeowners have been offered bottled water.  The 
sampling of this area commenced this week and will continue through next week.   
  
For those in the Study Area and Buffer Zone, Kaat’s Culligan has already or will be contacting 
you to schedule installation of the whole house filtration systems being provided by Wolverine. 
  
Groundwater samples have been collected from the eight wells installed on the Wolverine’s 
House Street property, and analytical results are pending. 
 
Non-House Street Areas Update 
  
Analytical results from East Rockford Middle school and two wells at the property on Ramsdell 
Drive where historical disposal was reported were non-detect for PFAS.  This good news was 
expected, as the material on the Ramsdell property was general construction debris with some 
scrap leather and rubber.   
  
Based on a MDEQ recommendation, last Friday Wolverine commenced notifications and 
sampling of approximately 48 homes in the area of Rezen Drive in Plainfield, and sampling is  
expected to be substantially complete this week. 
  
Wolverine has provided bottled water to seven residents in the area of Childsdale Avenue and 
Kuttshill Drive that are currently having their wells tested by the MDEQ. 
 
Wolverine Contact Information 
 
(616) 866-5627 
 
HouseStreet@wwwinc.com 
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